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Please include the attached in the California Transportation Commission’s public comments 
for the December 7, 2017 commission meeting. 

These comments address the City of Sonora’s proposal listed under Tab #38 Approval of 
Project for Future Consideration of Funding Resolution E-17-77 Ref. #2.2.c.(4) 

Include are: 

1) A letter with my written comments 

2) An article from the 10/30/2017 online copy of the Union Democrat newspaper 

3) A 28 page petition with 389 signatures 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment. 

Sincerely, 

Elena Linehan 

21693 Montgomery Road, Sonora, CA 95370 e-mail: garyelena@juno.com Ph: 532-7241 
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						December 1, 2017

						Elena Linehan
						21693 Montgomery Road, Sonora, CA 95370							Ph:  209 532 7241  
   						e-mail:  garyelena@juno.com




Commissioners of the California Transportation Commission
c/o ctc.catc.ca.gov
1120 N Street, MS-52
Sacramento, CA 95814



Dear Commissioners:



I am writing to comment on an item on your agenda for December 7, 2017.

I regret that I cannot attend your meeting in person to comment on this item. 

My concern is on Tab #38 under the heading Approval of Project for Future Consideration of Funding.  The project in question is proposed by the City of Sonora and is listed under Resolution E-17-77 Ref. #2.2.c.(4).

The project is not ready and this project is not wanted. 

The community has grave concerns over this project.  A hastily prepared Mitigation of Negative Declaration was approved in spite of deficiencies pointed out by engineers and local school representatives.  

One city council member stated that this was the most negatively received proposal he had seen since his election.  The Mayor stated that no one likes this project as proposed.   In a three-hour public hearing, not one person spoke in favor of the project. 

Our understanding is that the California Transportation Commission is looking for “shovel-ready” projects that will reduce traffic congestion, greenhouse gas emissions and fuel consumption. 

I need to tell you this project would have the complete opposite effect.  The proposed project would cause traffic snarls leading to more carbons released into the air and traffic jams causing vehicles to burn more gasoline.  

The description in your agenda packet states that this proposed project will incorporate pedestrian amenities including benches, trash receptacles, improved lighting, an informational kiosk and pocket parks.

Following the discussion at the city council meeting, I can assure you that all of those items will be removed from the final plan.  The City of Sonora is asking you to fund a proposal that will in no way reflect the final project. As proposed, this project is unacceptable to the community. 

Included in the materials submitted with this letter are two items.

The first is an article from our local Union Democrat newspaper reporting on the community outcry over the proposed project.  

The second item is a 28 page petition with 389 signature of citizen opposing proposed street closures and landscaping projects reducing the on street parking.  

The proposal before you is a project that our community cannot support. 

Please vote against the City of Sonora’s proposal in Tab #38 of your agenda.

The City of Sonora has considerably more work to do before a viable project can be proposed. 



Sincerely, 

Elena Linehan

CC’d without the 28 page petition attached
Bob Alvardo		Joseph Tavaglione		Christine Kehoe
Yvonne Burke		Jim Beal			James Madaffer
James Earp		Carl Guardino			Jim Frazier	
Fran Inman		Lucetta Dunn
James Ghielmetti 	Paul Van Konyenburg
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Published Oct. 30, 2017 at 09:01PM 

Sonora Council approves analysis for downtown intersection amid fierce opposition



6833457

City of Sonora planning staff present an environmental analysis to the Sonora City Council on Monday that is required before submitting a request for up to $722,000 from Caltrans to reconfigure the intersection of Washington, Elkin and Snell streets near the Red Church. (Alex MacLean / Union Democrat) - union democrat 

true

The City of Sonora will seek a $722,000 grant to reconfigure the intersection of Washington, Snell and Elkin streets, near the Red Church, despite a strong showing of opposition from the community at a special meeting Monday night. 

Councilman George Segarini called it one of the most negatively received proposals in the three years since his election to the Sonora City Council. 

“This is a tough one,” Segarini said before voting in favor of seeking the grant that would pay for preliminary engineering, final design and ultimately construction. 

Roughly 40 people attended the public meeting that was called for the sole purpose of approving an environmental analysis that would allow the city to seek the money from the California Transportation Commission. 

The deadline to apply for the grant is Wednesday. 

More than a dozen people spoke during public comments to express their concerns about the way the project is presented in a conceptual plan, largely about how the reconfiguration would affect traffic flow, pedestrian safety and parking in the downtown area. 

Many opponents said the process felt rushed and environmental analysis was inadequate. 

The project is part of Vision Sonora, a grant-funded plan approved by the council in 2013 that’s aimed at improving the city’s appearance and mobility. 

Previous efforts to seek grants for the project failed because the city either became ineligible for the particular funding or because other proposals were selected above it. The city recently became aware of the latest opportunity through Senate Bill 1, a gas tax that goes into effect next month. 

Rachelle Kellogg, the city’s community development director, said if the city receives the money, it would have until May 2019 to complete the final engineering and designs before construction. 

Mayor Connie Williams said several times throughout the meeting that the conceptual plan is subject to change, which left some in the room questioning the veracity of the environmental analysis that the council later approved. 

“You are approving a mitigated negative declaration based on the project description in that document, and yet, it sounds like you’re saying that is not the project as designed as described in that document,” said Stephanie Suess, whose husband owns a building near the intersection. “I think that’s a slippery slope.” 

Robin Baral, deputy city attorney, said the document is valid as long as any changes made to the project after its approval aren’t considered “substantial” under CEQA guidelines, though what constitutes a substantial change was left ambiguous. 

Despite repeated assurances that the public will be able to provide input on the final designs, Sonora resident David Morgan didn’t seem comforted. 

“You keep on talking about how we’ll have all of this input and you’ve had a lot tonight but seem to have gone in a different direction,” Morgan said. 

Others who spoke against the project included longtime City Engineer Jerry Fuccillo, civil engineer Galen Gritz, and Chet White, transportation director for Sonora Union High School District, who was concerned about the corners being wide enough for buses to make the turn and potential impacts on student safety. 

Elena Linehan, who owns rental property in downtown Sonora and worked as the city’s Main Street manager in the 1980s, warned the council of accepting the grant money, because then they must deliver on what was promised. 

“Once you accept this grant, the deliverables are locked in,” Linehan said. “If your grant funds bulb-outs and crosswalks, you have to build them.” 

Kellogg said that about $76,000 of the total $722,000 grant would be used for final engineering and design. 

That means if the council decided to back out of the project after the final designs were completed, it would have to give the state back the $76,000 spent. 

When asked what would happen if the city backed out now, Kellogg said it could make getting other grants from the same place more difficult. 

Gritz told the council shortly before they approved the project that they shouldn’t worry about “fear-mongering” when it came to losing grant money. 

Councilman Jim Garaventa said he shared many of the concerns expressed by the public Monday night, especially when considering the potential impact on an area of town with a number of historical landmarks such as the iconic Red Church. 

Garaventa said he also didn’t like the way the project has been rolled out to the public, but he felt that safety at the intersection needs to be improved due to accidents involving vehicles and pedestrians. 

The council voted 4-0 to approve the analysis needed to seek the $722,000 grant, with Councilman Matt Hawkins absent. 

Segarini said he hoped to see as many people at future meetings regarding the project’s final design. 

Contact Alex MacLean at amaclean@uniondemocrat.com or (209) 588-4530. 

This article has been changed to reflect Ray Suess' ownership of a downtown building. 
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December 1, 2017 

Elena Linehan 
21693 Montgomery Road, Sonora, CA 95370 
Ph: 209 532 7241 
e-mail: garyelena@juno.com 

Commissioners of the California Transportation Commission 
c/o ctc.catc.ca.gov 
1120 N Street, MS-52 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Dear Commissioners: 

I am writing to comment on an item on your agenda for December 7, 2017. 

I regret that I cannot attend your meeting in person to comment on this item. 

My concern is on Tab #38 under the heading Approval of Project for Future 
Consideration of Funding. The project in question is proposed by the City of Sonora 
and is listed under Resolution E-17-77 Ref. #2.2.c.(4). 

The project is not ready and this project is not wanted. 

The community has grave concerns over this project. A hastily prepared Mitigation of 
Negative Declaration was approved in spite of deficiencies pointed out by engineers 
and local school representatives. 

One city council member stated that this was the most negatively received proposal he 
had seen since his election. The Mayor stated that no one likes this project as 
proposed. In a three-hour public hearing, not one person spoke in favor of the project. 

Our understanding is that the California Transportation Commission is looking for 
“shovel-ready” projects that will reduce traffic congestion, greenhouse gas emissions 
and fuel consumption. 

I need to tell you this project would have the complete opposite effect. The proposed 
project would cause traffic snarls leading to more carbons released into the air and 
traffic jams causing vehicles to burn more gasoline. 

The description in your agenda packet states that this proposed project will incorporate 
pedestrian amenities including benches, trash receptacles, improved lighting, an 
informational kiosk and pocket parks. 

mailto:garyelena@juno.com
https://ctc.catc.ca.gov


          
           

           
  

      

        
       

      
          

           

         

        
  

 

  

 

 
     

      
       
   

   
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Following the discussion at the city council meeting, I can assure you that all of those 
items will be removed from the final plan. The City of Sonora is asking you to fund a 
proposal that will in no way reflect the final project. As proposed, this project is 
unacceptable to the community. 

Included in the materials submitted with this letter are two items. 

The first is an article from our local Union Democrat newspaper reporting on the 
community outcry over the proposed project. 

The second item is a 28 page petition with 389 signature of citizen opposing proposed 
street closures and landscaping projects reducing the on street parking. 

The proposal before you is a project that our community cannot support. 

Please vote against the City of Sonora’s proposal in Tab #38 of your agenda. 

The City of Sonora has considerably more work to do before a viable project can be 
proposed. 

Sincerely, 

Elena Linehan 

CC’d without the 28 page petition attached 
Bob Alvardo Joseph Tavaglione Christine Kehoe 
Yvonne Burke Jim Beal James Madaffer 
James Earp Carl Guardino Jim Frazier 
Fran Inman Lucetta Dunn 
James Ghielmetti Paul Van Konyenburg 



 
 

     

 
    
 

 
 
 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Published Oct. 30, 2017 at 09:01PM 

Sonora Council approves analysis for 
downtown intersection amid fierce 
opposition 
The City of Sonora will seek a $722,000 grant to reconfigure the intersection of 
Washington, Snell and Elkin streets, near the Red Church, despite a strong 
showing of opposition from the community at a special meeting Monday night.  

Councilman George Segarini called it one of the most negatively received 
proposals in the three years since his election to the Sonora City Council.  

“This is a tough one,” Segarini said before voting in favor of seeking the grant 
that would pay for preliminary engineering, final design and ultimately 
construction.  

Roughly 40 people attended the public meeting that was called for the sole 
purpose of approving an environmental analysis that would allow the city to seek 
the money from the California Transportation Commission.  

The deadline to apply for the grant is Wednesday.  

More than a dozen people spoke during public comments to express their 
concerns about the way the project is presented in a conceptual plan, largely 
about how the reconfiguration would affect traffic flow, pedestrian safety and 
parking in the downtown area.  

Many opponents said the process felt rushed and environmental analysis was 
inadequate.  

The project is part of Vision Sonora, a grant-funded plan approved by the council 
in 2013 that’s aimed at improving the city’s appearance and mobility.  

Previous efforts to seek grants for the project failed because the city either 
became ineligible for the particular funding or because other proposals were 
selected above it. The city recently became aware of the latest opportunity 
through Senate Bill 1, a gas tax that goes into effect next month.  

Rachelle Kellogg, the city’s community development director, said if the city 
receives the money, it would have until May 2019 to complete the final 
engineering and designs before construction.  

http://www.uniondemocrat.com/?referrer=logo


 

 
  

 
 

  

 

 

 

 
 
  

 
 

 

 

  

 

 
 

Mayor Connie Williams said several times throughout the meeting that the 
conceptual plan is subject to change, which left some in the room questioning 
the veracity of the environmental analysis that the council later approved.  

“You are approving a mitigated negative declaration based on the project 
description in that document, and yet, it sounds like you’re saying that is not 
the project as designed as described in that document,” said Stephanie Suess, 
whose husband owns a building near the intersection. “I think that’s a slippery 
slope.”  

Robin Baral, deputy city attorney, said the document is valid as long as any 
changes made to the project after its approval aren’t considered “substantial” 
under CEQA guidelines, though what constitutes a substantial change was left 
ambiguous.  

Despite repeated assurances that the public will be able to provide input on the 
final designs, Sonora resident David Morgan didn’t seem comforted.  

“You keep on talking about how we’ll have all of this input and you’ve had a lot 
tonight but seem to have gone in a different direction,” Morgan said.  

Others who spoke against the project included longtime City Engineer Jerry 
Fuccillo, civil engineer Galen Gritz, and Chet White, transportation director for 
Sonora Union High School District, who was concerned about the corners being 
wide enough for buses to make the turn and potential impacts on student safety. 

Elena Linehan, who owns rental property in downtown Sonora and worked as 
the city’s Main Street manager in the 1980s, warned the council of accepting the 
grant money, because then they must deliver on what was promised.  

“Once you accept this grant, the deliverables are locked in,” Linehan said. “If 
your grant funds bulb-outs and crosswalks, you have to build them.”  

Kellogg said that about $76,000 of the total $722,000 grant would be used for 
final engineering and design.  

That means if the council decided to back out of the project after the final designs 
were completed, it would have to give the state back the $76,000 spent.  

When asked what would happen if the city backed out now, Kellogg said it could 
make getting other grants from the same place more difficult.  

Gritz told the council shortly before they approved the project that they shouldn’t 
worry about “fear-mongering” when it came to losing grant money.  

Councilman Jim Garaventa said he shared many of the concerns expressed by 
the public Monday night, especially when considering the potential impact on an 
area of town with a number of historical landmarks such as the iconic Red 
Church.  



 
 

 

 

  
  

Garaventa said he also didn’t like the way the project has been rolled out to the 
public, but he felt that safety at the intersection needs to be improved due to 
accidents involving vehicles and pedestrians.  

The council voted 4-0 to approve the analysis needed to seek the $722,000 grant, 
with Councilman Matt Hawkins absent.  

Segarini said he hoped to see as many people at future meetings regarding the 
project’s final design.  

Contact Alex MacLean at amaclean@uniondemocrat.com or (209) 588-4530.  

This article has been changed to reflect Ray Suess' ownership of a downtown 
building. 

mailto:amaclean@uniondemocrat.com

























































	Public Comment for CTC Dec 7 2017 Commission Meeting
	Letter to CTC
	Newspaper Article Published 10-30-2017 re City of Sonora Project
	Petition re Vision Sonora_doc022658



